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Newsletter – APRIL 2007
President & Newsletter Editor – Judith A Anderson; 1st Vice-President – Margaret Ferguson; 2nd Vice-President – Julie Mannion; 
Correspondence Secretary – Ailsa Gillies; Minutes Secretary – Christine Maclean; Directors – Amber Buckland, Sarah Comiskey, 
Veronica McLaughlin, Barbara Murray, Susan Plant, Jennifer West.


	· SUN., APRIL 1
	AREA WORKSHOP – ‘Working Together’. 

	· WED., APRIL 4
	CLUB MEETING 6.30 pm for 7.00 pm, United Service Club. Special Guests: Miyuki Lotz (2006 Babette Stephens Award Winner) and Di Eden (QUT, Creative Industries) 

	· THURS., APRIL 19
	ANNUAL ZONTA BALLET NIGHT – 7.30 pm, Thomas Dixon Centre, West End. Tickets are $35 and are available from the registration table at April meeting. (Tickets not purchased by April 4 meeting must be returned for sale to the public.)

	· WED., MAY 2
	LAUNCH OF SAFETY CARDS – Northside Alliance Against Domestic Violence, Zillmere 

	· FRI, MAY 4
	MRS KLEIN – 7.30 pm, All Saints, 330 Ann St. (see details below)

	· WED., MAY 23
	CASSANDRA WEDDELL MEMORIAL LECTURE – refreshments at 5.30 pm for 6.00 pm lecture at QUT’s Institute for Health and Biomedical Innovation, Kelvin Grove.  Admission free.

	· SAT, JULY 21
	BIRTHING KIT ASSEMBLY DAY – mark our second assembly day in your diary and bring your friends. We’re aiming for 1600 kits this time! 

	· THURS., AUG 2
	OUR FABULOUS FUNDRAISER – see details below

	· SAT. & SUN. 

        SEPT. 8 & 9
	DISTRICT CONFERENCE – Quality Resort Twin Towns, Tweed Heads. See the district website for more information.

	· THURS., OCT 4
	GALA THEATRE NIGHT – the 2007 Babette Stephens Memorial Award will be presented at a special function after the Gala performance of Twelfth Night by this year’s QUT acting students, directed by Bille Brown

	· OCTOBER (DATE TBA)
	LIZ & FRIENDS ART EXHIBITION – Parliament House (more details closer to the event)

	· WED., NOV 7
	WOMAN OF ACHIEVEMENT DINNER – Special presentation dinner for our 2007 Woman of Achievement Awards. Plan now to bring special guests for this showcase event 


The United Services Club has a strict deadline for finalising meal orders. As it is assumed you will be attending every meeting unless an apology is received, it is critical that you let Judy “Goodtime” Anderson know by noon on Monday, March 5, if you will not be attending the meeting. Telephone: 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W); Fax: 3891 1029 (W); Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com. Any member from whom an apology is not received in time is automatically invoiced for the meal ordered for her. 

OUR FABULOUS FRENCH FUNDRAISER

What could be a more spectacular setting for our unique fundraising dinner than Brisbane’s first truly five-star boutique hotel - The Emporium? The hotel is due for completion in May and General Manager, Peter Savoff, says it will be home to “the most interesting of art, décor, colour, design, form, shape… and people”. And that’s where we come in! Bernadette O’Shea has used her incredible powers of persuasion to secure this spectacular venue for a sophisticated all-French evening of fine wine and superb food prepared by the French chefs from the hotel’s signature restaurant, Échezeaux (the name of one of the most famous Grand Cru vineyards in Burgundy, Bernadette tells me). 

A joint venture between our Club, Professor Ian Frazer, and Dr McAdam, the dinner will raise funds for their project to combat cervical cancer in Vanuatu, and will raise a significant amount in support of our various Club projects. 
Following Club approval at the March meeting, Rosemary Walker of RAW Publicity has been engaged to coordinate and publicise the event, and our Fundraising and Sponsorship Committee is working hard to make this our biggest success yet with spectacular auction prizes (A Black Hawk helicopter ride, anyone? A week in someone’s little flat in Paris?). 

Such a serious event will come with a serious price tag, but the committee are hoping that at least some Club members will be able to be part of it  and that everyone will get behind the drive to get a fantastic selection of prizes, both large and small, and to encourage friends and colleagues to attend. Fran Morrison and Susan Plant have been working on ‘begging letters’ for members to use when approaching potential major sponsors, donors of memorabilia, or businesses who might  give vouchers or donations of goods and services. 
CAREER MOTHER OR MOTHER WITH A CAREER?
Caroline Heim’s Crossbow Productions has been invited to present a play and symposium at a conference in May. The play is Mrs Klein and there’s just one performance on May 4 with $5 from each Zonta ticket sold going to Zonta. Tickets are only $25 and Caroline will have them for sale at the April dinner meeting.

Described as “ferociously sharp”, Mrs. Klein is about the formidable psychoanalyst and pioneer child psychologist Melanie Klein, whose ruthlessly ‘objective’ case studies of her daughter and her son made her reputation and won her power among Sigmund Freud’s followers. British playwright Nicholas Wright zeros in on Mrs. Klein, her resentful daughter Melitta, and Paula, Klein’s ambitious young pupil, as they scrutinise the strange circumstances leading to the death of Mrs. Klein’s son, Hans. Enough sparks to ignite a theatrical bonfire, according to critics!
JANE M. KLAUSMAN WINNER INSPIRES

Club members at the March meeting had a preview of what is ahead for those at the Areas Workshop on April 1 – Australia’s latest winner of a Zonta International award, Alison Macintyre. Alison told us her story of how she was not only the first person in her family to attend university but how she overcame abuse and the consequent loss of self-esteem and confidence. Beginning university as a mature-age student she is now in her final year of business studies at QUT and is well on track to graduating with first class honours in economics this year. With her background, Alison has a passion for social change and hopes to work for an international company or for an NGO dedicated to policy development and microfinance projects that foster economic independence for women in developing countries. She believes that there are models of business success which can be used to reduce poverty and alleviate injustice. Club members were impressed with Alison’s modesty and her commitment to helping others, particularly through the BRIS (Brisbane Rural and Isolated Students) Network which she set up to help students to adjust to life in the city. 

AN INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY TO REMEMBER

While on the subject of inspirational young women, the 12 Brisbane Club Zontians who attended the UNIFEM International Women’s Day breakfast at the Convention Centre on March 7 left the event profoundly affected by the raw courage and passion of Malalai Joya, the astonishing young woman who is a member of the National Assembly of Afghanistan. It certainly was an exceptional and humbling morning which raised many difficult questions. Quentin Bryce most fittingly quoted Maya Angelou's "Still I Rise", a poem about slavery, when proposing the vote of thanks and the entire audience of over 1000 women, rose as one to applaud Ms Joya. 

For those interested in finding out more about her, there’s a very interesting blog you can google, and lots of other information about Malalai and her personal history. Ann Jones’s book "Kabul in Winter: Life without Peace in Afghanistan" provides more background. (I’m told it’s available from the City Council Libraries but is very popular and must be reserved).

MEMBER NEWS

· Our condolences and thoughts go to Lea Greenaway whose mother passed away on March 12 and to Annette McFarlane whose mother, Kitty, so well known to us all, passed away on March 27 after a long stay in hospital. 
· After a year of Leave of Absence, Maree Farrier has decided not to renew her membership. The distance involved with travel from Bribie Island, the pressures of post-graduate study, and other commitments brought Maree to her decision. In tendering her resignation, Maree sends her best wishes to everyone and hopes to be able to participate in Zonta again in the future. 
· At its meeting on March 28, the Board decided to grant Dina Brown an extended period of leave of absence. Dina is a long-standing member of the club whose personal situation currently precludes her involvement, but she very much wants to remain a member and to contribute when she can. 

· Shirley King had a brief spell in hospital last week, but is recovering well.

· Ailsa Gillies continues to excel as our Membership Chair – there are no fewer than eight (yes, eight!) potential members on her list at the moment, and a membership proposal for two more is enclosed with this newsletter. There will be lots of guests at the April meeting, so please make them welcome.

· What was lost is found! We were all delighted to welcome back Kate Carney from leave of absence at the March meeting. We had all been looking forward to hearing of Kate’s experiences of working in Afghanistan at the November meeting and were mystified as to her whereabouts. In turns out she was there all the time – we were just not looking in the right place!  After listening to Malalai Joya at the UNIFEM breakfast, it will be interesting to hear more from Kate about Afghanistan and its problems.
NOMINATING COMMITTEE PRESENTS SLATE
The Nominating Committee this year were confronted by an interesting challenge, viz, if someone is appointed mid-year to fill a casual vacancy on the Board, they are deemed to have served a full year. Second Vice-President Julie Mannion was therefore in the situation of being deemed to have served two years in that position, and the Club was confronted with the prospect of losing Julie’s skills and experience on the Board. However, our ever-resourceful Nominating Committee have come up with a solution that will ensure that Julie can continue on the Board – as Corresponding Secretary.

Liz Heber presented the following primary slate for our April election on behalf of the nominating committee:


President:

Judith Anderson


1st Vice Pres:     

Margaret Ferguson


2nd Vice Pres:

Ailsa Gillies


Minutes Secretary:      
Christine Maclean


Corresponding Secretary:
Julie Mannion


Treasurer:

Robyn Currell

Directors:


Barbara Murray

Jennifer West





Veronica McLaughlin
Amber Buckland





Susan Plant

Lea Greenaway

AND FINALLY…

As so many of us are now technically ‘Seniors’, I thought you’d appreciate this story.

A Zontian of a certain age goes to breakfast at a café where the ‘Seniors' Special’ is two eggs, bacon, toast, and coffee for $4.99. 
“Sounds good," she says to the waitress. "But I don't want the eggs."
“Then I'll have to charge you $6.49 because you're ordering à la carte," the waitress warned her.
“You mean I'd have to pay for not taking the eggs?" the Senior asked incredulously.
“Yes!" replied the waitress.
“OK, I'll take the special," the Senior replied.
“How do you want your eggs?" asked the waitress.
“Raw and in the shell," the Senior replied - and took the two eggs home.
The message? Don’t mess with Seniors – they’ve been round the block more than once!

See you next Wednesday!
Judith Anderson

President
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